
 

Council Corner 

 
December 2023 and January 2024 

 

 

Councillor Vacancy 

 

Hayle Town Council has a vacancy for one Town Councillor on the East Ward. If you fulfil 

the eligibility criteria and are interested in becoming involved in local decision making and 

helping to shape the future of Hayle please consider applying. 

 

Applicants are asked to complete and submit an application form, detailing why you wish to 

be considered as a councillor and any qualities or experience that you have that you think would 

benefit the Town Council. The co-option policy (explaining the process) and application form 

are available on our website: https://www.hayletowncouncil.net/elections/ together with lots of 

useful information about what is involved in being a councillor. 

 

Please look out for further notices on our website and social media in the New Year, advertising 

the closing date for applications.  All applicants will be invited to a special co-option meeting 

to speak briefly and to answer any questions from the Council. 

 

Application forms must be submitted to the Town Clerk at: 

Hayle Town Council, Hayle Community Centre, 58 Queensway, Hayle, TR27 4NX or via 

email to info@hayletowncouncil.net. 

If you have any questions about the process, please do not hesitate to contact the council office 

on 01736 755005. 

 

Hayle Community Action Group 

 

The Hayle Masterplan has now been completed.  The masterplan is a great starting point for 

discussions around the identified project areas.  Its significance extends to aiding funding 

applications by showcasing the community's intentions. Additional work in the form of 

designs, feasibility studies and so on are still required to bolster grant applications, and this 

will be the focus of our next efforts. 

During our last meeting on Tuesday, 7th November, the group delved into plans for the revamp 

of Hayle Recreation Ground. We explored various ideas and the next steps is to consult with 

the young people and children in our town through Hayle Academy, Bodriggy Academy, 

Penpol School, and Hayle Youth Project. This data will form the basis of a detailed design plan 

for the park. Our discussions have centred on making the space more accessible and inclusive 

to different age groups and sections of the community, alongside strategies to counter anti-

social behaviour and consider ongoing maintenance. 

Moving forward, Hayle Community Action Group will be meeting at 7pm at Hayle Day Care 

Centre on the following dates: 

• Tuesday, 5th December, to discuss KGVMW. 

• Tuesday, 16th January, to focus on travel and movement. 

 

We extend a warm invitation to everyone interested in attending these sessions. Your insights 

and ideas are highly valued, especially if you hold a particular interest in one or both of these 



areas. To stay updated, simply send an email to julie.baldwin@hayletowncouncil.net and we'll 

add you to the HCAG mailing list. 

 

 

 

Free Cornwall Car Parks – 3rd December 

 

It will be free to park in all Cornwall Council pay and display and pay on exit car parks on 

Small Business Saturday, which this year falls on Saturday, December 2. 

 

Christmas 

 

The town council services will close on Friday 22 December 2023 and will resume on 4 January 

2024. Any issues relating to the public conveniences or open spaces should be reported to the 

town council in the normal way but during Bank Holidays or out of normal office hours please 

contact CORMAC via 0300 1234 100 or 0300 1234 222.  

 

Please check our website and the social media pages for any updates and opening times for 

the Library. 
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